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Wheelchair Lift Malfunction Killed Disabled Man

The National Human Rights Commission (NHRC) said yesterday the May death of a wheelchair-bound man in a Seoul subway station was the result of defective lift facilities and poor supervision. 
``If the lift had operated properly, its safety device should have been in place when the victim was about to get off, but it was not. This is evidence that the lift had mechanical defects,’’ the NHRC said in a released statement. 

The commission also said that the subway officials’ failure to adequately follow safety procedures was partly responsible for the tragedy. 
``As the subway officials did not accompany the victim to the top, he had to use the lift alone, which later resulted in an accident,’’ it said. 

On May 19, the 61-year-old man was accidentally killed while using an electric-powered lift in Palsan Station in southwestern Seoul, igniting fierce protests from human rights groups. 

Several disabled activists held a month-long hunger strike, demanding City Hall to give a formal apology and install safe transportation facilities for the disabled. Seoul officials refused to take official responsibility, maintaining that the accident occurred due to errors by the operator of the lift. 

According to the NHRC’s findings, four electric lifts at Palsan Station had been out of order 33 times between January and May of this year. 

The Consumer Protection Board also concluded last year that 51.3 percent of the wheelchair lifts in 39 subway stations in Seoul were receiving poor maintenance, but no preventive measures had been devised. 

The commission recommended a set of measures for establishing disabled-friendly transportation facilities, such as installing accident-preventing devices in lifts, increasing related personnel and introducing disabled-only elevators in all subway stations. 

Civic groups, meanwhile, said they will lodge a 200 million won compensation suit against Seoul City and subway representatives in response to the accident. 

A summary : 

The NHRC said that defective lift facilities, poor supervision resulted the death of a wheelchair-bound man in a Seoul subway station yesterday. 
 There was another accident on May 19, a 61-year-old man was accidentally killed while using an electric-powered lift in Palsan Station in southwestern Seoul, 
Several disabled activists held a strike, demanding City Hall to give a formal apology and install safe transportation facilities for the disabled, but they refused to take official responsibility.
